February 20, 2007
Carole J. Washburn, Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Re:
W.U.T.C. v. Westgate Communications d/b/a WeavTel, Docket No. UT-060762
Dear Ms. Washburn:  

After reviewing the Narrative to the Settlement Agreement filed in the above-referenced docket, two errors were discovered.  The corrections are noted below.  

b.
Adjustment “B” - Regulatory Services.  [page 8]

32
This adjustment increases intrastate operating expenses by $27,868 $26,920, to reflect the services of a qualified person responsible for timely and complete compliance with the regulatory requirements and community relations.  This adjustment implements the condition identified in ¶ 15 of the Agreement.

. . . . . . . . . .

e.
Adjustment “E” – General Support.  [page 9]

36
This is a rate base adjustment of $27,049 $13,525, as shown in column D, line 15 of Attachment 1.  Questions were raised early in this docket about whether a large number of motor vehicles were being allocated to WeavTel’s regulated operations as part of the GVNW cost studies.  Staff’s review found only two vehicles on the Company’s books.  Staff removed one of these vehicles from the rate base in order to address the earlier concern.

Sincerely,

DONALD T. TROTTER
Senior Counsel 
DTT:klg
cc:  Parties

